NR key name: 5ABA6BFCFB3D43B9852565D7005A3028

SendTo: INTERNET-BOARD

CopyTo:

DisplayBlindCopyTo:

BlindCopyTo:

From: CN=Jeremy Gunn/O=ARRB

DisplayFromDomain:

DisplayDate:03/30/1998DisplayDate_Time:11:37:18 AMComposedDate:03/30/1998ComposedDate_Time:11:25:06 AM

Subject: Emerging Problem with FBI

I wanted to keep you up-to-date on a growing problem with the FBI. Although it has until recently kept up with the appropriate pace of review, it has now slowed significantly and is speaking as if it cannot finish this fiscal year. The FBI would like to finish its work after the Board goes out of business. We have said that we cannot agree. We advised the FBI that we would need to disclose this information to Chairman Burton in our monthly report. In an apparent preemptive strike, the FBI scheduled a meeting today with Jeff Shaffner, a staff member of Burton's committee. We understand that the FBI is planning to say that it cannot complete its work on time and that it is being pushed too fast. Upon learning of this meeting, I called Dan Moll, the Deputy Chief of Staff with whom we have ongoing contacts. I told him what we understand the situation to be and that the FBI essentially wants more time. I said that on a staff basis we have worked well with the FBI, and that we are appreciative of its concerns, but that we want to get the work done. Moll said that he was not originally scheduled to be at the meeting with the FBI, but that he will reschedule so that he can be there. He also said that the FBI will get a very cold reception from Burton if it wants an extension and that Burton wants this work to be completed this year. I told Moll that I was hoping to hear him say that. We will be sending a follow-up

Body: letter to Freeh this week. I am also hoping that, if it is possible, Jack will call Freeh early next week.

recstat: Record
DeliveryPriority: H
DeliveryReport: B

ReturnReceipt: Categories: